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   On 21st October, 2019, a Handing Over Ceremony for ‘The Project for Provision of Garbage 

Truck for Honiara City’ was held in Honiara City. The ceremony was attended by Ambassador 

Shigeru Toyama, City Mayor, three JICA representatives and other stakeholders. 

  The Government of Japan supported the Honiara City Council through grant assistance 

amounting to US$75,000(SBD$597,000) to provide one garbage truck. The project aims to 

improve waste management due to rapid population increase and economic growth in the urban 

areas. 

Ambassador Toyama said in his remarks, ‘I am very glad that this project will be able 

to alleviate the garbage issues in Honiara City which is getting serious year by year. In 

addition, I hope it would be able to collaborate well with Japanese technical cooperation 

Project ‘J-PRISM Phase II’ under JICA.’ The City Mayor appreciated the support by the 

Japanese Government and he promised that they will take good care of the vehicle to solve 

the issues in the city. 
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